Minutes of the 17th Business Meeting
of the ICTM Study Group on Music and Minorities

Monday 21 July, 2014 (Astana, Kazakhstan)

The meeting was called to order by Adelaida Reyes, vice-chair, at 3:30 PM.
1. Introductory remarks and greetings
Introductory remarks included a warm welcome to members present. Apology for absence from Ursula Hemetek, chair of the study group was noted. Reyes announced that, in Hemetek's absence, she and Terada Yoshitaka would be co-chairing the meeting. 
2. Approval of the minutes of the 16th meeting was brought to the floor, was moved and seconded.
3. Svanibor Pettan paid tribute to Anca Giurchescu who passed away in April 2015 by praising her notable contribution to the Study Group.
4. Report on Study Group and other activities

a) Terada reported that the 8th symposium which was held successfully at the National Museum of Ethnology in Osaka, Japan in July 2014, and that the editing of the collection of essays based on the presented papers is underway. The volume, coedited by Ursula Hemetek, Inna Naroditskaya and Terada Yoshitaka, is scheduled to be published in 2016 by the National Museum of Ethnology.

b) Adelaida Reyes announced that her article "Identity Construction in the Context of Migration" had been published in 2014 in Il Saggiatore Musicale 20(1), and that her 2005 volume Music in America (Oxford University Press) had been translated into Chinese.
5. The 9th Study Group Symposium in 2016

a) Yves Defrance put forward his proposed dates: July 4-10, 2016. Svanibor Pettan encouraged coordination in the meeting dates of the Study Groups to avoid conflicts for those who were members of more than one Study Group. Defrance explained the constraints that restricted his choice of dates: it would not be advisable to hold our meeting at the same time as a festival that usually books all available accommodations. The hosts for the Study Group meeting would incur considerable expense if they were to compete for available resources. Defrance then introduced his colleague Guy-Christopher Coppel, a conference planner, who described the proposed venue and his responsibilities.
b) The themes for the conferences were solicited from the floor and the following three themes were selected: 1) local languages and music, 2) minorities within minorities, and 3) new research.
6. The Co-Chairs thanked all present and adjourned the meeting at 4:30 PM
